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Dear God,
Thank you for the gift of education in every form.

As our children prepare to start a new year
May con�dence be their foundation,

May grace be their guide, and
May hope be their compass toward a bright future.

I pray they would have eyes to see the needs of those around them
And a heart to love well.

May they face each day with positivity
Knowing that no matter what comes their way

They do not have to face it alone.

Amen.

mailto:veroninfo@dpcdsb.org
https://www.dpcdsb.org/VERON


Administrator's Message
Welcome back!

I hope that you had a wonderful summer. All of the staff at St. Veronica are so glad to have you
back in the building. We would like to welcome back returning students. We would also like to
offer a special welcome to new members of the St. Veronica community. We are excited that you
decided to join our family. We are all blessed to be surrounded by an amazing school community
who work hard each and every day to bring our students the best school experience that they can
have.

At St. Veronica, we are looking forward to a year of more collaboration with staff, students,
families and our Parish team. As partners, we will continue to nourish the roots of Catholic
education in our community. This school year you will see a focus on promoting our Catholic faith
life that includes a lens of "Pilgrims of Hope" which is our Catholic Education Week Theme this
school year. As part of examining this year's theme, we will continue to be people of hope, faith,
mercy, justice and joy this school year. We will also continue to use the power of our voice to
stand up to make a difference. We will continue to strive to promote excellence in academics
while working to develop your children’s spiritual, emotional and social growth. In cooperation with
our Parish Team, our Catholic School Council, our Superintendent Laura Odo, our Trustees, Luz del
Rosario and Thomas Thomas as well as you, the parents, who will work to support the well-being
and achievement of your children.

We continue to be concerned about the well-being of your children and it is our top priority. It is for
this reason that we focus on students "Being You" and accepting one another and appreciating our
differences. We strive to make our school a safe and accepting space where everyone feels
welcomed and know that they belong.

I would like to thank our hard working custodians, Mr. Renato, Mr. Butler, Ms. Louro, and our
dedicated secretary, Mrs. Magi who worked throughout the summer to get the school ready on
time. My deepest appreciation is extended to them and each of the educational staff who have



truly extended themselves in preparing the school for another year of spiritual growth and
academic excellence.

This school year we will continue creating memories and participating in new experiences and
activities. You will receive updates of the exciting things happening around the school through our
newsletters. Please ensure that we have your email updated so that you can receive
communication on a regular basis.

We welcome your input and involvement in the learning of your children. If you have any questions,
please feel free to contact your child(ren)'s teacher(s) or the main o�ce. Best wishes on a
wonderful start of the school year! God Bless.

Ms. Laporte
Principal

Trustee del Rosario and Trustee Thomas

The trustees newsletter will be forwarded to the community shortly.



Catholic School Council

Catholic School Council is an elected body that represents
parents/school/parish community in advising the principal and/or
board on educational matters. The aim of the Catholic School
Council is to promote the vision, values, sacramental life and

Catholic practices of the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board and the Catholic community
it serves, and to advise the principal and the Board.

We would like to thank the following elected members of the 2023-2024 school year for their hard
work and dedication:

Co-Chairs: A. Villers and J. Wong
Co -Treasurers: S. Medina and M. de los Reyes
Secretary: J. Wallace
Administration: N. Laporte – Principal

Parents who are interested in being on the council should complete the Self-Nomination Form (see
below) and submit it to the o�ce by Friday, September 27. Details on our �rst council meeting will
be forthcoming.

Nomination Form.pdf Download
106.4 KBPDF
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September 6 - Virtue Assembly
September 8 - International Literacy Day
September 16 - PA Day (Re-organization)
September 19 - Open House
September 20 - Terry Fox Run/Walk
September 23 - Terry Fox Rain Date
September 22 - 28 - Truth and Reconciliation Week
September 25 - October 4 - Thanksgiving Food Drive
September 30 - Orange Shirt Day (at school)

School Schedule

8:15 AM - Supervision Duty begins
8:30 AM - School Starts - Morning Bell
10:35-10:50 AM - Morning Recess
11:30 AM - Lunch Begins (Students eating inside)
11:50-12:30 - Lunch Recess Outside
1:55-2:10 - Afternoon Recess
3:00 - School Ends (Dismissal)

Attendance Reporting
Safe Arrival

Daily attendance and punctuality are very important and all students
should be prepared to start their day of learning on time and with
their classmates.

Thank you to all parents who have been calling the school and using the Safe Arrival website or
app when your child has been absent due to an illness or an appointment.

To use the Safe Arrival School Messenger program, use the link provided below or you can down
load and install the SchoolMessenger app from the Apple App Store or the Google Play Store.
Please note that SafeArrival uses the SchoolMessenger app.



Alternatively, you can call the toll-free number 1-844-435-3440. Listen to and follow the instructions
to report an absence.

Safe Arrival

Student Packages

Please complete the forms included in the New School Year
Student Package (Veri�cation sheet, lunch forms, agenda, website
media release, physical education forms, etc.) and return them to
your child(ren)'s classroom teacher at your earliest convenience.
Thank you for your cooperation.

Custody of Children

On occasion, we are faced with di�cult situation in which non-custodial parents arrive at school
asking to visit with their child or take their child out of school. In order to assist us in making
correct decisions in order to serve and protect each child, we ask that you make the o�ce aware
of any legal custody arrangements, visitation rights and special instructions that have been agreed
upon. Please note that we require legal documentation of these arrangements, not a note from a
parent.

https://go.schoolmessenger.ca/#/home


Safety First

The safety of all children is a primary concern. All schools have a
buzzer entry system at the front door. All visitors, including
parents must come to the o�ce through the front door, ring the

buzzer and await a response. In doing so, we welcome you, ask you to sign in and wear a visitor
tag while in the building. Not only will this process help to keep our students safe, it will allow our
staff to get to know parents more quickly. We thank you for your cooperation in this very important
protocol. Please do not go directly to your child's classroom.

In instances where your child is picked up early from school, we will verify that the person picking
up the child is an authorized person for pick up. Photo identi�cation will be required for individuals
not on the authorized list, whom parents request a special pickup.

We thank you for your cooperation in ensuring the safety and well-being of all students.

Freedom of Information and Protection

Please be aware that under provincial legislation, we are not permitted to discuss students with
individuals other than their parents/legal guardians. This applies to disciplinary consequences as
well.

Allergies and Anaphylaxis

St. Veronica is an allergen aware school. We have a number of
students in our school who have severe allergic, life-threatening
reactions to peanuts, peanut butter, peanut oils, any peanut/nut by-
product and dairy products. As in the past, we are asking you to not
put any child at risk, and therefore, are requesting that

tree nuts
peanuts
peanut butter
peanut oils
any peanut/nut by-product

NOT be brought into the school. We ask that you read the labels of all food items sent to school. A
letter will be sent home which will address this issue for each particular class.

We are asking parents/guardians NOT to send food items to school when celebrating your child's
birthday. If you wish to send something, please consider non-food alternatives such as stickers,



pencils, etc. We thank you for your continued understanding and support for the safety of all of our
students.

Asthma Awareness

St. Veronica continues to participate in 'We Share the Air,' a scent
sensitivity awareness campaign. There are students in attendance
who suffer from life-threatening asthmatic conditions to air
pollutants. Exposure even to minimal odours may cause potential
life-threatening reactions.

Very common severe chemical triggers are: perfume, cologne,
scented products and personal care products (such as hairspray).
These products may cause severe reactions for students. The

safety and well-being of all of our students is a priority.

In order to ensure the safety and well-being of all students, we request that our school community
refrain from wearing scented personal products complying with our Scent Free Zone Campaign at
school and all school events.

If you have any questions, please talk to your child's teacher or other school staff.

We appreciate your cooperation in supporting a safe learning environment for all students.

Storage/Administration of Medication
Parents are responsible for ensuring that all medication and forms
are updated annually. If your child requires medication, please have
all pertinent forms completed and returned with the medication to
the o�ce as soon as possible. Please see the o�ce or link below
for the necessary form to be �lled out.

JK/SK medications are stored in the classroom.

Students in grades 1 - 8 are required to carry their own medication in a fanny pack. If you wish to
submit additional medication to the o�ce, please send it as soon as possible.

In September, please ensure your child is sent to school with his/her medication.

Authorization for storage and administration of medications.p
df

Download
736.5 KBPDF
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No Child Without Medic Alert Program

This program offers a free MedicAlert membership to students who attend school and are between
the ages of 4 to 14. If your child has a medical condition, allergy or is required to take medication
on a regular basis, then please consider a Medic Alert membership through this program.

For further information, please see the link provided. If your child is already part of the program but
his/her medical condition or contact information has changed, call 1-866-679-3220.

No Child Without

Student Accident Insurance

Please examine the student insurance information sent to you. Please check the
acknowledgement receipt of this brochure on the Physical Education form being sent home by your
child's teacher. In addition, the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board does not provide
accident insurance coverage for student injuries that occur on school premises or during school
activities.

You may purchase coverage for your child using the link provided below or by calling toll free at 1-
800-463-5437.

insuremykids.com

Kiss and Ride

Thank you for continuing to follow our Kiss & Ride procedures and helping to keep everyone in our
school community safe. Please see the following guidelines when using the Kiss & Ride program

https://www.medicalert.ca/NCWInfo
https://insuremykids.com/


at St. Veronica.

Please:
Drive your vehicle to the top of the Kiss and Ride Lane,
Fully stop your vehicle,
Have your child/ren exit the vehicle by the right-hand side door
only
Only kindergarten families are allowed to exit their vehicle to
assist in removing child/ren from car seats,
Cautiously proceed into the Drive-Thru Lane once all children have left your vehicle and leave
the Kiss and Ride area.

Please Do Not park or leave your vehicle unattended in the Kiss & Ride lanes.

We kindly ask that you park your car in our parking lot and walk your child to the school yard if you
wish to accompany your child to the playground. Please ensure that your child is never allowed to
cross through the parking lot and/or kiss and ride alone.

We thank you for your continued support in making our kiss & ride a safe and effective process.

No Dogs on School Property
Please be advised that DPCDSB does not allow dogs on school
property. This is especially important during our busy morning and
after-school dismissals.

We thank you for your cooperation.

Visitors
Throughout the school year, all schools are asked to monitor
visitors. Anyone entering the school building must have an
appointment, and must use the front entrance. When you arrive at
the school, please ring the buzzer to communicate with o�ce staff.

We thank you for your cooperation and efforts to ensure the safety
of all students.



Busing
STOPR (Student Transportation of Peel Region) provides bus
transportation services for the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District
School Board. Please access the website (link below) for up to
date information regarding delayed buses and bus cancellations.
To check for eligibility for transportation, please access the
STOPR website or call them at 905-890-6000.

Bus tags for all eligible students have been distributed. Students in FDK and grade 1 must have a
tag to ride the bus. If you are eligible for busing but do not require it, please �ll out and return the
form sent home by your child's teacher.

STOPR Website

Courtesy Seat Policy
Students who do not meet the eligibility requirements may apply for a seat in accordance with the
'Courtesy Seat Policy.' If you are interested in the Courtesy Seat Policy for your child please watch
for a form being sent at the end of September.

Courtesy seat (if available) will not be distributed until the beginning of October (Thanksgiving).
Courtesy seats may be granted if the following conditions are met:

a seat is available on the regular bus
the bus stop already exists

When assigning students to courtesy seats, the following is taken into consideration:

student age
distance from home to school

https://www.stopr.ca/Pages/default.aspx


date and time request received
enrolment stability
maximum allowed riders on the vehicle depending on the student's grade

Please note that if more families move into the area, who qualify for busing, there may be a need
to rescind the offer to make room for those students that qualify for busing.

Peel Region Safe and Active Transportation

Road safety is an important topic, especially coming back to
school. To ensure a safe arrival, remember to:

Choose active transportation (e.g., walking or cycling)
whenever possible. This helps the environment too! If you live too far to walk the whole way
to school, consider parking 5 minutes away to avoid tra�c and get some bonus exercise into
your day.
Follow all road signs when driving and obey the school drop-off and pick-up rules.
Stay clear of �re hydrants, driveways, crosswalks or the Kiss and Ride areas when parking.
For those who ride a school bus, visit www.STOPR.ca for more information.

Please visit these links to learn more:

· Safe school travel info sheet
· Walk and Roll to School Guide
· Family Cycling Handbook
· Peel Region’s Active Transportation website
· Toronto and Region Conservation Authority (TRCA)’s website has activities, videos, and an ArcGIS
Storymap with information about active transportation in Peel Schools.

If you have any questions about the resources above, or would like more information, reach out to
walkandroll@peelregion.ca.
We look forward to another excellent year of learning!

Bikes, Scooters and Rollerblades

A gentle safety reminder to all students that bikes, scooters and
rollerblades are to be walked/removed while on school property.
The school does have bike racks to lock up bikes, however, we do
not have the facilities to store or secure rollerblades or scooters.
There is an added risk of damage or theft and, therefore, they are
not encouraged to be brought to school. St. Francis Xavier is not
responsible for these items. Your cooperation is appreciated.

http://www.stopr.ca/
https://www.mississauga.ca/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/29141737/School-safety-zones-handout-1.pdf
https://www.stopr.ca/documents/TRA-0231%20Walk%20and%20Roll%20booklet%20V3%20FINAL.pdf/TRA-0231%20Walk%20and%20Roll%20booklet%20V3%20FINAL.pdf
https://peelregion.ca/planning-maps/walkandrollpeel/pdfs/family-cyclists-handbook.pdf
https://peelregion.ca/environmental-education/transportation/
https://trca.ca/peel-active-transportation/
mailto:walkandroll@peelregion.ca


Concussion Protocol

A concussion is a type of traumatic brain injury. Concussions are
caused by a bump or blow to the head. Even what seems to be a
mild bump or blow to the head can be serious. You cannot see a
concussion. Signs and symptoms of a concussion can show up
right after a head injury or may not appear or be noticed until days
or weeks after the injury.

All students who have had a jarring hit to the head, face, neck or
elsewhere (either observed or reported), will go through concussion protocol screening. A call will
be made to parents/guardians and students will go home with a pamphlet and a signs and
symptoms of a suspected concussion form.

We also ask that you please inform the school as soon as possible if your child sustains a
concussion. Questions or concerns regarding this policy should be directed to the o�ce.

NEW this year, all students/parents/guardians must �ll out and sign a concussion attestation form.
These forms will be sent home by your child's teacher and must be �lled and out returned. Thank
you for your attention to this matter.

Fire Drills, Lock Down and Shelter in Place Procedures
We are required to conduct three �re drills in the fall and three in
the spring. We are also required to practice two lock down drills
and one shelter in place drill during the year.

Fire drills involve students evacuating the school in a single �le
and assembling on the �eld away from the school. Teachers take attendance, all student locations
are veri�ed and the class waits for further direction. Lock down drills involve students moving away
from the classroom door to a location within the classroom away from windows. Lights are turned
off and the doors are locked. Shelter in place drills involve a response to an environmental or
weather related situation.

These practices are to ensure that students and staff are prepared in case of emergency. We will
be having our �rst �re drill and lockdown procedure drill later this month.

Student Illness
Peel Public Health has recommended daily screening and to stay home when students are feeling
sick. Students who are ill should be kept at home where they are most comfortable and can get



better sooner. A child who is too ill to go out for recess is too ill to
be at school. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.

Agendas

Once again this year, teachers will distribute agendas to students
in kindergarten to grade 6 that are used to develop their
organizational skills as well as facilitate communication regarding
homework, deadlines and special events. Please take some time
to look over the agenda with your child, it is �lled with useful
information, including the Catholic Code of Conduct. It is
particularly important to emphasize that the agenda is to be used
daily to assist your child in organizing his/her time and to keep

parents/guardians informed as to what is happening in class and in the school. It is a great vehicle
to jot down a short note to the teacher and the teacher can respond in the same way.

Please note: students in grades 7 and 8 (and grade 6 students in the split class) will be using their
Chromebook devices to track assignments and important information.

Before and After School Care: PLASP

Please be informed that we have PLASP providing child care before
and after school. At this time, spots are �lled and are wait list only.
For details you may contact the PLASP program directly at 905-890-
1711.

PLASP

https://www.plasp.com/SearchForCare?type=0&lid=&sn=St.+Veronica+C.S.&pt=


St. Francis Xavier Parish
Mass Schedule

Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm
Sunday Mass: 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, 12:00 pm, 1:30 pm

Daily Masses
Monday to Friday Mass 8:00 am, 7:00 pm
Saturday Mass 7:30 am

Email: stfrancisxaviermi@archtoronto.org
Website: https://stfrancisxaviermi.archtoronto.org/en/
Location: 5650 Mavis Road, Mississauga, ON L5V 2N6
Phone: 905-890-5290

Sacraments
Please contact St. Francis Xavier Parish for information regarding dates and registration for
sacraments. We, as always, encourage any new families to our school community to contact the
parish to inquire about registering. The sacramental celebrations will be held at St. Francis Xavier
Parish. We thank Fr. Cyruk and his parish team for their continued support in the faith life of our
students and their families.

St. Francis Xavier Parish

mailto:stfrancisxaviermi@archtoronto.org
https://stfrancisxaviermi.archtoronto.org/en/
https://stfrancisxaviermi.archtoronto.org/#


Virtues Initiative

A Catholic Faith community is rooted in a set of common beliefs
which are inspired by the life, mission and teaching of Jesus. As a
Catholic community we are called to learn, to grow and to become
more like Jesus in the way we see and treat others. Our Catholic
faith plays an important role in helping us shape schools that are
safe, caring and inclusive. Catholic school education provides us
the opportunity to integrate virtue information into all areas of our
school life within the context of our faith. St. Veronica Catholic
Elementary School will again focus our attention on the Catholic
Virtues. This program is designed to help us nurture virtue and
character development in the lives of our students. Each month,

the entire school will focus on a different virtue. We would appreciate your support in discussion
these virtues with your child and encouraging behaviours that demonstrate these virtues. Here is a
list of the virtues we will be nurturing this school year:

September: Faith
October: Empathy

November: Conscience
December: Hope

January: Self-Control
February: Respect
March: Kindness

April: Love
May: Acceptance

June: Fairness

Our Virtue of the Month: Faith

During the month of September, we will focus on the virtue of Faith.

God created us to live together as a family rooted in Christ.

A faithful person...
prays from the heart whenever they can
learns from Bible stories
believes that there is good in everyone
knows that we are all created and loved by God

Faith believes the incredible, sees the invisible, and receives the impossible. A faithful person
believes that God's plan for us includes the right to be safe, cared for, and included, especially at
school.

Faith is the great virtue of believing and trusting in God. Our faith helps us to remember the
importance of God in our lives, and calls us to deepen our relationship with God, when things are



going well and when they are not.

The apostles said to the Lord, "Make your faith greater." The Lord answered, "If you had faith as big
as a mustard seed, you could say to this mulberry tree, "Pull yourself up by the roots and plant
yourself in the sea!" and it would obey you." Luke 17: 5-6

Let us pray...for the grace and strength to be people of faith, people who can truly believe that
God's plan for us includes the right to be safe at school. AMEN.

The Ontario Catholic Graduate Expectations

Catholic education views human life as an integration of body,
mind, and spirit. Rooted in this vision, Catholic education fosters
the search for knowledge as a lifelong spiritual and academic
quest. The expectations of Catholic graduates, therefore, are
described not only in terms of knowledge and skills, but in terms
of values, attitudes, and actions.

Vision of the Learner - the graduate is expected to be:

A discerning believer formed in the Catholic Faith community who
celebrates the signs and sacred mystery of God's presence through word, sacrament, prayer,
forgiveness, re�ection and moral living.

An effective communicator who speaks, writes and listens honestly and sensitively, responding
critically in light of gospel values.

A re�ective, creative and holistic thinker who solves problems and makes responsible decisions
with an informed moral conscience for the common good.

A self-directed, responsible life-long learner who develops and demonstrates God-given potential.

A collaborative contributor who �nds meaning, dignity and vocation in work which respects the
rights of all and contributes to the common good.

A caring family member who attends to family, school, parish, and the wider community.

A responsible citizen who gives witness to Catholic social teaching by promoting peace, justice
and the sacredness of human life.



Catholic Education Week: May 4 - 9, 2025

This year’s Catholic Education Week theme is Pilgrims of Hope –
the theme Pope Francis has chosen to celebrate and honour the
upcoming Jubilee Year which begins on Christmas Eve 2024 and
continues until January 6, 2026.

As we begin this new school year, we are invited to rediscover the
theme of hope and the meaning of hope in our lives. In Scripture,
hope is found through the actions of those who Pilgrim following
Jesus’ example. God’s Pilgrims bring communities hope, peace and
strengthened faith because of their trust in Jesus’ teachings.

The sub themes for Catholic Education Week 2025 are as follows:

Monday: By honouring human dignity
Tuesday: By caring for creation

Wednesday: By responding to the poverties in the world
Thursday: By serving in solidarity
Friday: By living as peacemakers

Catholic Education Week Prayer

Hope is our calling, O Lord,
and the destination of our pilgrim journeys.

As we mark this Jubilee Year of hope,
keep our eyes focused on Jesus,
and on the hope he reveals to us.

All our hope is in you, O God, in the name of Jesus
our Lord and companion.

Amen.



PA Day
Monday, September 16, 2024 is a Professional Activity Day for
staff. There will be no school for students. Staff will be involved in
re-organization and faith development.

Class Placements
With the Ministry of Education's goal of reducing class size in
primary classrooms, we, at times, �nd ourselves in a situation
where due to enrollment combined classrooms have to be created.
New registrations have continued throughout this past week. We
ask for your patience as we work to accommodate all of our families and students within the
school community. There may be a need to reorganize classes due to the enrollment. If this needs
to occur, it would be done on the PA Day scheduled for Monday, September 16, 2024. If your child's
class is affected, further information will be forwarded to you.

Our teachers are well-trained in working with students of various skills and abilities. Whether a
straight grade or a combined class, they provide opportunities for students to work in large groups,
in smaller designed groups, as well as directly one-to-one with their teacher. Throughout much of
the curriculum, the skills, process and overall concepts taught are similar, varying in depth and
breadth of the information presented. We will work as a school team to do all we can to meet the
needs of all our students. We would encourage all parents/guardians to maintain communication
with their child's teacher throughout the year so that together we can work to help each child reach
their potential.

For further information from Dufferin-Peel, please see the attachments below.

CombinedGrades PamphletSeptember 2024.pdf Download
101.0 KBPDF

2024-2025 Elementary School Organization Plans Parent Lett
er.pdf

Download
197.9 KBPDF
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It is the policy of the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board
that school community members are to refrain from using their
PEDs unless directed to do so by an educator, or for health,
medical and/or special education needs.

Students in Kindergarten to Grade 6 must now keep their phones
turned off or set to silent mode and out of sight for the school
day, unless otherwise allowed by the educator during instructional
time for a speci�c purpose.

Students in Grades 7 to 12 must store their phones out of view
and powered off or set to silent mode during instructional time,

unless otherwise explicitly allowed by the educator during instructional time for a speci�c purpose.

Students who need to use their phones or other electronic devices for health and medical reasons,
e.g., glucose monitoring, medication administration reminders, etc., or to support speci�c special
education needs, may continue to use them during the school day following consultation with
school administration.

Contravention of these Ministry of Education expectations will be addressed according to the
procedures outlined within DPCDSB’s Catholic Code of Conduct.

DPCDSB is not considering the creation of a central phone depository in schools or classrooms.
Instead, DPCDSB recommends students keep their devices stored in their backpack or pocket
when not in use for educational purposes or for health, medical, or special education needs.

DPCDSB is also not looking for educators to con�scate phones, rather, school administrators will
deploy a progressive discipline approach with those found to be in violation of the outlined
restrictions. It is hoped that student behaviours and actions will align with the new rules.
Nevertheless, we will be closely monitoring the situation during the �rst weeks of school, so we
have a better idea of the reality in classrooms before we consider additional steps.

It is recognized that some parents need to communicate with their children during the school day,
and in such instances, parents should contact the school o�ce.

Catholic Code of Conduct

Anti-Vaping. Smoking Policy
a strict anti-vaping policy where parents and guardians are to be immediately noti�ed if their
children are found vaping on or within 20 metres of school property, and the vapes in a student’s
possession will be con�scated. There are immediate consequences for students caught with

https://www.dpcdsb.org/students/catholic-code-of-conduct


vapes, vaping, or in possession of illegal substances as per the procedures outlined within
DPCDSB’s Catholic Code of Conduct.

Criminal Background Check/Annual Offence Declaration

All volunteers having direct contact with students are required to provide a C.B.C. (Criminal
Background Check). The board policy has been expanded and includes volunteering on class trips,
in classrooms, Catholic School Advisory Council, etc. Criminal background checks must now be
picked up and completed with Peel Regional Police. Once this is complete, you can yearly
complete the Annual Offence Declaration with the school if we already have your C.B.C. on �le.

DPCDSB's Thrive Newsletter

Please see the link below for the Thrive Community Newsletter.

Thrive in Community - September 2024.pdf Download
3.6 MBPDF

International Literacy Day
On Friday, September 8, we will be celebrating International Literacy Day. Students will be involved
in a variety of literacy activities to continue to honour the gift of literacy and the transformative
role it plays in our lives.
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Open House
We wish to extend an invitation to all our parents/guardians to join
us for our Open House night on Thursday, September 19, 2024
from 5:30 to 7:00.

Come and tour the school and visit with the staff.

Stay tuned for more information.

Terry Fox Run
Every year, thousands of children lace up their running shoes to
walk and run to help raise awareness and funds for cancer
research. At St. Veronica, we are proud to announce that our
students will participate in the Terry Fox Run on Friday, September
20 (rain date is Monday, September 23).

A special thank you to Mrs. Lawrence and Mrs. Maron for
organizing this important event.

Thanksgiving Food Drive

St. Veronica Catholic Elementary School will be hosting our annual
Thanksgiving food drive from Monday, September 23 to Friday
October 4. Students can bring canned and non-perishable food
items to school and place them in the donation boxes in the front
foyer.



Truth and Reconciliation Week - September 23 - 27

Students and staff at St. Veronica will engage in sharing the truth
of Canada's residential schools and the actions that need to be
taken for reconciliation with First Nations, Inuit and Metis
peoples.

Some activities include:
sharing uplifting Indigenous stores
learning about the Land Acknowledgement and develop classroom

land acknowledgements
learning about the Calls to Actions
participating in a school-wide assembly/liturgy.

More details to follow.

Every Child Matters - September 30

September 30th, also known as Orange Shirt Day, is a day that
recognizes the harm that Canada’s residential school system
in�icted on Indigenous children and their families, and the ongoing
trauma that remains today. This national day serves to honour and
support truth and reconciliation and the healing journeys of those impacted by these injustices. It
is a day to remember and honour the life of every child.

St. Veronica will be recognizing this day on Monday, September 30 through various activities
throughout the day. Students and staff are also encouraged to wear an orange shirt in
recognizance of this important initiative.

Sport Teams
St. Veronica is wasting no time! A variety of tryouts and teams will
be starting soon. Teams include junior volleyball and cross country.
Stay tuned for more information.

Thank you to the coaches for getting these teams up and running!

Eco School



As we begin a new school year, we continue to have the
opportunity to be a part of a successful Ontario Eco Schools
Program. The program aims to develop environment education
and action within our community. Last year we were excited to
obtain Gold level status, which re�ects the tremendous dedication
and enthusiasm of our school. We are looking forward to another
amazing year.

Tips for an Eco-Friendly Back to School

Reusable Water Bottles - Avoid all of the wasteful plastic and pollution that is created from single
use plastic water bottles. We have �ltered water stations on both �oors of the school that
students have access to in order to re�ll their water bottles as needed. Help us turn our thrown-
away culture into a culture of conservation.

Active and Safe Routes to School - It is encouraged that if you live close enough, and are able to,
consider walking with your child to school or allowing your child to ride a bike to and from school
by following the Walk to School Route signs posted in the neighbourhood. This will encourage
healthy and active living for all.

Paper Usage - Consider implementing a GOOS (Good On One Side) bin in your home to ensure that
paper is used on both sides. Check notebooks from last year to see if they contain empty pages
and can be used again.

Idle Free Zone - If you will be driving your child to and from school, please keep in mind that idling
cars are harmful to the lungs of our students and our planet. Please turn off your car while waiting.
Help us keep our air clean.

We will keep you informed over the course of the year as initiatives are being implemented and
update you on our progress. Go green!

Picture Day

Classroom and individual student photos will be on Thursday,
October 10, 2024.

Volunteers Needed
Are you interested in volunteering at St. Veronica?

Our volunteers support programs and activities at the school. We appreciate and rely on volunteers
who can devote a small portion of their time to help. Please pick up a volunteer form and a



Criminal Reference Check form at the school o�ce.

Adults who volunteer in schools and for school trips are required to
have completed a Criminal Reference Check and/or declaration
form. Once the form is completed, you are able to volunteer. We
look forward to working with you for the betterment and support of
all students.

Student Monitor Needed

We are presently looking for parents who may be interested in
taking on the role of Student Monitors. We are currently looking
for someone who would be available for Tuesdays and Thursdays
only. We are also looking for individuals who would be interested
to �ll in when there is a need due to illness or vacations. The job

description in posted below please contact the o�ce if you are interested.

DUTIES OF THE STUDENT MONITOR:
Under the supervision of the Principal or designate, the Student Monitor will: Carry out supervision
duties assigned by the Principal, Ensure that all reasonable safety procedures are carried out in
activities for which the Student Monitor is responsible, Co-operate with the Principal and teachers
to maintain consistent disciplinary practices in the school.

RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE STUDENT MONITOR:
Be aware of the school rules
Be prompt in reporting for supervision assignments
Become informed of speci�c medical/behavioural situations pertaining to students supervised
Be aware of the school emergency plans;
Notify the teacher on duty when a problem arises.

International and Indigenous Languages Elementary
Program
Dufferin-Peel is once again offering Elementary International and
Indigenous Languages classes to students in Kindergarten to Grade
8. No prior language experience is necessary.

Please see the attached �yer for more information including how to
register.



IIL Elem Flyer 2024 2025.pdf Download
343.7 KBPDF

St. Veronica CES
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